

**AGENDA FOR PEDALS MONTHLY MEETING: 7.30pm on Monday 16 November 2015 at
The Vat and Fiddle, 12-14 Queensbridge Road, Nottingham NG2 1NB**

(David Lally to chair)

1. Welcome, and apologies for absence, and including brief introductions

**2. Discussion with Cllr. Nick McDonald, Portfolio Holder for Transport, Jobs and Growth,
Nottingham City Council (NOW CANCELLED)**

**3. Minutes of the previous Pedals Meeting (19 Oct 2015) and including checking for
accuracy, and matters arising / update including:**

- Pedals use of Cyclescape – review of experience so far
Present for Lawrence Geary as appreciation for all his work in handling orders for Pedals publications
proposed new Pedals poster design by Jo Jackson via the Experian Community Groups Support Scheme
feedback on the Pedals Autumn newsletter (no 102)
Clarification over consultation with Pedals on the Cycle Ambition Grant Western Corridor proposals
Draft City Cycling Design Guide: Pedals response
Lessons arising from this consultation for organising future Pedals responses to major consultations
request from John Bann for images of good quality cycling provision
NET issues: proposed further site meeting with Tramlink and their contractors
Discussion on the future of Pedals: some further thoughts and opportunity for Iain Lane to clarify some of his ideas

**4. Report on recent meetings / events by people who have attended on behalf of Pedals
including**

- Proposed foot-cycle bridge (Trent Lane to The Hook): report of meetings of 20 Oct (Steering Group) and 22 Oct (with Friends of The Hook) and postponement of further commissioning of specialist work from Sustrans
- 1 Nov: Highways England Stakeholder event, Nottingham
- 4 November: East Midlands Trains Stakeholder meeting, Jury's Inn, Nottingham
A453 (M1 to Clifton widening scheme) cycling issues and 9 Nov site meeting with Graham Broome of Highways England.

**5. Finance, Membership, Promotion and Publicity (David Easley and Hilary Backhouse to
report)**

- Including updates on membership renewals and new memberships

6. Forthcoming events / meetings

**Pedals meetings including invitations to visiting speakers, review of the agenda layout,
chairs future meetings and the need to contact The Vat and Fiddle for preparing (e.g.
heating) the room.**

- Arrangements for Christmas Social evening on Monday 21 Dec
- Susan Young's suggestion for a workshop on Cycle Mapping

Other meetings / events:

Visit to Worcester to see the Diglis foot-cycle bridge and discuss its experience, Wed 2 Dec

Friends of Bennerley Viaduct events including Heritage Lottery Project Grant launch in Ilkeston on Sat 5 Dec

7. Cycle facility and traffic management matters including

- Proposed Southern Corridor Cycling Improvement Ideas: request for suggestions from City Council
Draft Cycling Strategy for Nottinghamshire (circulated on 13 Oct): deadline for comments is 20 November.
- Nuisance taxi driving at Carrington / Station street junction:
- Sustrans NCN Route 6 through Bulwell
- Abbey Street toucan lights timing
- Missing Cycle Route between Robin Hood Way and Queen's Walk (N of Wilford Bridge); message of 11 Nov from Graham Lansdell to Keith Morgan
- Toton planning consultation (HS2 development and proposed East Midlands Hub Station): message of 11 Nov from David Lally
- Rushcliffe BC Planning application 15/02151/FUL – Letter of 20 Oct re Change of use to cafe/tea rooms and bike hire/repairs, and construction of new toilet block, The Old Wharf Building Main Street Hickling
- Proposed Trent River Pontoon crossing for Cyclists: message of 21 Oct from Paul Abel (circulated on 21 Oct) and subsequent exchange of emails

8. Miscellaneous items

- Role of the Council's cycling champion: message of 6 Nov from John Bann, my response and other comments

9. Any other business